

## **Kerrville Independent School District**

1009 Barnett Street Kerrville, TX 78028 (830) 257-2200

Dec. 8, 2023

Dear KISD Families,

This morning, KISD was made aware of a bogus robo-email that is circulating throughout school districts in Texas, that states it is from a Russian terrorist organization and threatens violence at schools in Texas. KISD has not received any form of communication from this robo-email.

The safety of our students and staff is our top priority. In response to this situation, local school districts, law enforcement, and the FBI are conducting a thorough investigation to assess the credibility of the threat.

At this time, based on the information communicated to KISD from our law enforcement partners, there is no credible threat and no threat has been received in KISD. Our law enforcement partners are closely monitoring the situation and we are in communication with them about any updates.

We appreciate your understanding and continued support as we work together to maintain a safe and secure learning environment across KISD.

Sincerely,

Brent Ringo, Ed.D. Superintendent

Brown Fings